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“Growing up in a small town and having such a wonderful library, right in town, 
has been a privilege! The library is a great asset and a fun place to learn.”

—patron comment 

“Growing up in a small town and having such a wonderful library, right in town, 

TALKING ABOUT OUR GENERATOR
When snow hit hard and early in November of  2014, the trees were unprepared. 

Many still had leaves and the heavy snow caused branches to come down all over the 
peninsula. Power was out in some areas for over a week. During the week that Emera 
was clearing the lines but we had electricity at BHPL, almost every library outlet 
was full to capacity with phone and laptop chargers. There was a waiting list for the 
computers and plenty of  people made themselves comfortable in the warmth and 
light of  the library reading rooms. 

One of  those people was H. Curtiss Martin, who had recently moved to 
Brooksville. When he died suddenly a few months later, his family wanted to honor 
his death with donations to the library, in no small part because of  the community 
he found at the library during that time.

Now, thanks to careful planning by the Buildings & Grounds Committee, seed money from H. Curtiss Martin memorial 
donations, a portion of  a bequest from Phyllis Hamabe, a gift from the Friends of  the Library, the capital reserve fund, and 
over 70 donations to an online community crowd-funding campaign, the library has raised the more than $40,000 needed to 
buy, install and fuel a generator large enough to keep the library open during a power failure. Wow! Many thanks to all who 
helped make this valuable extension of  library services possible.

--illustration by Lucy Jakub

Blue Hill Library Notes
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$10,000 & Over
Anonymous
Estate of Elvira Bass
Stephen & Tabitha King Founda� on
Francis & Louise Nichols Founda� on

$5,000-$9,999
Mr. & Mrs. Henry P. Becton Jr.
GB Knecht Founda� on-  

recommended by Jean Madonna
Maine Community Founda� on
Maurice Amado Founda� on
Tradewinds Market Place

$2,000-$4,999
Anonymous (2)
Clements Family Charitable Trust
Cornerstones of Science
Elisabeth Heinicke & Michael Levin
Sarah McCloskey
Rosie Moore- Art
Town of Sedgwick

Stanley Family Founda� on- 
recommended by Susan Taylor

Town of Surry

$1,500-$1,999
Lynn Cheney- FSG
Richard & Brooke Dojny
Colloquy Downeast
Benedict-Miller Founda� on
The Taber Founda� on

$1,000-$1,499
Andrew Abrams & Ann Sterling-through  

Sirius Fund of Maine Community Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff ery Becton
Casey Family Founda� on- 

recommended by Patricia Shepherd
Clements Family Charitable Trust- 

recommended by Robin & Beth Clements
Kate Emlen-Art
The Hoagland Family- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Anne & Ted Johnson

Mary Tyler Knowles & Laurence Flood
Charles H. Pearson Founda� on Fund
Ms. Macy Lasky
Linda & Steve Lindsay
Jean Palmer Messex
Ms. Julie Nicholson
Prior Family Founda� on
Casey Family Founda� on
Walter Smalling-Art
David & Joyce Snow
Peter Soriano & Nina Munk
Susan S. Taylor
William & Phyllis Taylor- FSG
Whitehall Founda� on, Inc.- 

recommended by E. Anthony Newton
Mary Whi� ng & Rick Traub- FSG
Barbara & Michael Wolf
Marjorie L. Yesley

$500-$999
Anonymous
Charles Fenner Ball- Art
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust

Deb Belyea- Art
Gayle & Dana Benne� 
Blue Hill Bridge Club
Blue Hill Community Market & Cafe
The Borealis Press
Louise Bourne- Art
Camden Na� onal Bank
Charlo� e’s Web Founda� on
Avy Claire-Art
Steve & Sandy Collier
Anne Cushman- FSG
Blaise deSibour & Leslie Clapp
Kurt & Jennifer Denlinger & Family
Downeast Chapter of Maine Audubon 
Society
Virginia Drewry- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Wade & Virginia Duym
Laurence Garceau
Roberta Greany- Art
Jacquelynn Kaufman
Steven Keirstead- Art
Gilbert & Rebecca Kerlin

OUR HEARTFELT THANKS TO ALL 2015 DONORS, WHOSE GIFTS KEEP THE LIBRARY 
FREE, EASY, AND FUN FOR EVERYONE 

FROM THE DIRECTOR
FUN FROM THE ARCHIVES

--BY RICH BOULET

Karen Wyatt was recently noodling 
around in the archives, and found 
some great documents which suggest 
that though much has changed since 
the 1930s, a whole lot has remained 
the same.

Consider the job posting for a 
“Bluehill Librarian” dated April, 1931.  

The posting was likely written by Miss Adelaide Pearson, who 
possessed a clear vision of  what a vibrant public library could 
offer a village. Duties included:

• Regular library work.
• General “social centre” work.
• Close co-operation with the schools.
• Co-operation with all near-by libraries.
• Attending library meetings (expenses paid by the committee).
• Arranging art and other exhibits.
• Arranging for lectures or special movies.
• Cultivation of any special interest anyone in the two towns 

 [Blue Hill & E. Blue Hill] may possibly have.
• For much of this it would be necessary that the librarian should 

 drive a car.
• The librarian is also his own janitor.
I am absolutely smitten with how progressive this list 

was for its era.  They were aiming for Movies at the library!  

BHPL staff  was not to be shushing people, but rather 
cultivating any special interest anyone had!  Art exhibits!  
Women (presumably) were expected to drive cars in 1931! 
Engagement with the profession at large! Those early 
pioneers of  what was to become the Blue Hill Public 
Library were on to something big, envisioning the library 
as a full-service cultural, educational and community center 
for the town.

Another piece of  writing from that same era also 
surfaced. It is undated and unsigned, most likely a fi rst 
draft, but is almost certainly the work of  Anne Hinckley, 
the intrepid librarian who presumably answered the posting 
above, who carried out Adelaide’s vision for a public library  
and helped to create the building and institution we all love 
today. The overall thesis of  this elegant one-page missive was 
the importance of  friendliness in a public library:  

“Friendliness is the most powerful asset a person or an institution 
can possess.  It is the fi nest sort of publicity…

Nowhere is there an institution 
more in need of a friendly atmosphere 
than the public library. Nowhere is 
there a human being who needs more 
innate friendliness than a librarian.  
To the librarian and the library 
come a puzzled public, often with a 
trivial request that camoufl ages the 
real urge.  There in the presence of 
animated knowledge and the storage 
of minds, unless there is a genuine Anne Hinckley, former librarian
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Profs. Shepard Krech & Sheila Ffollio� 
Russ & Ka� e Magnuson
Linda & James May
John H. Murphy
Linda & Peter Nelson
Crocker & Liza English Nevin- FSG
New Surry Theater
Sarah Pebworth
Jerry Rose- Art
Arthur & Abby Ryan
Elliot Schrage & Juliet Whitcomb
Susan D. Shaw & Cynthia Stroud
Bob & Linda Slaven- FSG
Bruce Stahnke- Art
Ruben Steck & Kirs� n Wi�  ng
Marcia Stremlau- Art
The First, NA
Michael Verme� e- Art
Allene White
Wilder Family Charitable Fund- 

recc. by Wilder-Guiles-Labrum Family
The Williams Family Founda� on
Anne Gates Yarnall- Art

$200-$499
Leslie Anderson- Art
Bill & Lanny Anderson
Elise Andréas- Art
Anonymous- FSG (2)
Anya Antonovych- Art
Mary Aro- Art
Olena Babak- Art
Pat Baird
Raine� e Bannon
Mary Barnes & Peter Neill
Ellen Best & Geoff  Anthony- FSG
Ruth  Billings
Harry & Marie Bissell
Blue Hill Heritage Trust
Blue Hill Inn
Blue Hill Memorial Hospital
Ms. Kathy Bonk & Mr. Marc Tucker
Jack & Wendy Brown
Diana Chase- Art
Mr. & Mrs. Homer Chisolm
Judy & Howard Chi� enden
Don & Deb Chris� an

Michael Cichoracki
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Clapp
Sarah A. Clark
Julia Clue�  & Robert Shepley
Mark & Elizabeth Clue� 
Jessica Booth & Ethan Coit
Joe Colby & Judi Hilliker
Teddi-Jan Covell- Art
Douglas & Sophie Cowan
Mary Glassanos & George Crampton- 
FSG
Mr. & Mrs. James B. Crawford
George L. Crosby- Art
Jonathan & Malinda Cur� s- FSG
Gladys M. Cutler
Joan & Jim Darby
Nina & William Doak
Melinda Donovan
Sean, Erin, Michael & Rebecca Dooley
Edward Dufresne & Elizabeth LaStai� 
Yvan & Donna Dupuy
John F. Edwards, Esq.
Burton Pearl & Linda Elder
Pamela Elias- Art

Tony & Sarah Everdell
John & Jean Eysenbach
Susan Finsen- Art
Lawry Finsen- Art
Barre�  & Jean Flanders
George & Patricia Fowler
Anina P. Fuller- Art
Cynthia Gallant-Simpson- Art
Jane Garfi eld
Ms. Margaret B. Graham
Edward B. Grimball
Julina Gylfe
June Harding
Dana & Howard Harrison
George & Jan Hartman- FSG
Jud & Gretchen Hartmann
Charles & Nancy Ha� ield- FSG
Carol Herrmann- 

in memory of Robert O. Hermann
Glenn & Laura Hill
Betsey Holtzmann
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Hoppin
Jill Hoy- Art
Hans & Laurel Huber

feeling of sympathy and interest, the Urge shivers and closes its eyes wounded 
or actually dying for lack  of warmth and spiritual food.

…No longer are libraries tomb-like structures of silence and gloom.  No 
longer do sharp-nosed librarians examine you for visible signs of contagion. 
Some of the librarians are cordial and many of them smile - - although as 
yet only a few daring ones laugh aloud… Greatly are you to be pitied if 
your library is still in the “sh-h-h-h!” Era.”

Again, I LOVE this.  Here is a librarian in tiny Blue Hill, 
Maine rhapsodizing about how welcoming and interactive 
libraries can be, about how we should avoid caviling the very 
people we are meant to serve, and how we should never be 
judgmental in carrying out our duties.  

Mrs. Hinckley concludes with a charming but sad note, 

reminding the reader not to blame those in her profession who 
do not live up to her ebullience:

“If your library is like that [of the shushing era] don’t blame the 
librarian. If you live in Maine the librarian is probably a woman, overworked, 
underpaid, a puppet dangling from the controls held in the fi rm hand of 
gold-watch-fobbed trustees, afraid she may lose her position, harried by fear 
of illness and lack of funds.”

Many a small town librarian then and now can identify 
with this lightly dramatic assessment. The fear of  illness is 
heart-breaking considering a few years later she didn’t move 
into the brand new library building she worked tirelessly to 
get built. Instead she resigned due to poor health and died a 
few years later in Waterville at age 38 in 1945.

FSG = Four Seasons Giving    ART = dona� ons were received in associa� on with sales of artwork.

“Blue Hill Library is one of the most user friendly & personable libraries I have 
experienced within & outside Maine.”        —patron comment
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Lori Huckel & Rob Bauer
Jeremy Jackson & Nancy Knowlton
Wendy Jagger- Art
Terence Janericco
Cynthia & Edwin Johnson
Judith Keenan
Jeff  & Shelley Kehl
King Hill Farm
Phillips & Karen Kuhl
Ellen & Ronald Legum
Drs. Donald R. & Elise B. Lehman
Lesley Litwiller & Jonathan Smallidge
Joan MacCracken & Robert Holmberg
Meg & Miles Maiden
Donald Mallow- Art
Catherine Thompson & Edward Manuel
Patrick Marino Fund
Dick & Mindy Marshuetz
Mary Archer Mar� n-  

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Kenneth & Cherie Mason
Cliff ord & Ann Mathews

Michael McFarland
Dan & Nancy McGraw
Jon McMillan & Kathyrn Rensinbrink
Jane McNichol- Art
Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin
Peg & Stan Myers- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Duncan & Elinor Neuhauser
Marianne New
David Dethier & Nancy Nylen
Cate & Brendan O’Dwyer
Parker Ridge
Katrina Parson
Lee & Car� er Pa� en
Ron & Mary Pressman
Bonnie Preston- FSG
Carolyn Raedle- Art
Rebekah Raye- Art
Blasdel A. Reardon
Hal & Lisa Reynolds
Joy & Tom Richardson
John & Renee Richardson
Peggy Richardson
Penny Ricker- Art

Richard Roelofs- FSG
Sandra & Laurie Rutman
Mary Rylands
Curt & Barbara Shaw
Stuart Shaw
Nicholas Sichterman & Mariah Hughs
Jose M. Soriano
E. V. Spelman
Robert Starkey- Art
Thomas & Yolanda Stein
Axel Stohlberg- Art
Sherry Streeter- Art
Judy Taylor- Art
Rosemary Thorne & Patrick Moroney
Lisa & Rex Thors
Cheryl Coffi  n & Ralph Topham
Jennifer & Andrew Traub
Tim Trelease- Art
Paul Trowbridge- Art
Clinton & Elaine Trowbridge
Adele Ursone- Art
Lambert Coffi  n
Camden Conference
Chris & Frank Wanning

Wellington Management- 
rec. by Reginald & Elizabeth Thors

Ellen Werner- 
in memory of Fern McTighe, Gordon 
Emerson, Ed Schneider, Justine Schneider, 
Elvira Bass

Nancy Werth- FSG
Mrs. Caroline Werth
Becky Whight- Art
Holbrook Williams- in memory & honor 
of Jon, Ruth, George, Nick, Stanley
Gus & Suzanne Williamson
Cynthia Winings- Art
Ben & Micca Woo� en

$100-$199
Richard & Barbara Ackerman
Eileen Ahern- Art
Dale & Nancy Alhum
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond J. Akscin
Michael & Kelly Album- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Rick & Debra Alexander- FSG
Robert Allen &  Louise Yang

EVERY LIFE 
BY LIBBY EDWARDSON, YOUTH SERVICES LIBRARIAN

When my six children and I arrived in Blue Hill last 
November, we were mourning the loss of  many things. We’d 
said goodbye to moms and grandmas, to friends and co-
workers, to pets and possessions, and to our sweet log home 
nestled in the rolling Tennessee hills. Each of  us carried the 
ghosts of  things we couldn’t 
take with us: the sound of  
rain on a tin roof, rainstorms 
rolling across green pastures, 
puddles popping with frogs 
no bigger than your fi ngernail, 
and the lazy porch swing 
where you could take it all in. 
We knew we needed to move 
– we’d known for a couple 
of  years – but when the time 
came, the relocation wasn’t 
so much a natural transition 
as a quick ripping off  of  a 
Band-Aid. We were there in 
Tennessee, in that life, and then, a few 
weeks later, we weren’t. This is what happens when the perfect 
job comes along.  

When we reached Maine, we were unsure but full of  hope. 
We were down a man as we waited for my husband’s transfer to 

Acadia National Park to come through, which made the move 
to a new state, new job, new schools that much more daunting.  
But what we found here in Blue Hill is something that we 
didn’t even know we were missing; we found a community. 
Not in the dictionary sense of  that word, but in a tangible, 
meaningful, we’ve-got-your-back-even-if-you-are-complete-
strangers kind of  way. The fi rst day I spent in Blue Hill I was 
met with a tidal wave of  enthusiasm and support, both for me 

and for the library. Over the 
next few months there were 
home cooked meals, battery 
jump starts (so many!), fl at 
tires fi xed, recommendations 
for doctors and dentists, 
invitations to playdates, an 
egg hunt, clothing swaps, help 
fi nding a home, hugs on hard 
days, and hugs on great days. 

Sometimes, when you 
live in a place for a while you 
begin to take for granted the 
things that make it special. 
What I fi nd so remarkable 

about Blue Hill is that people who 
live here know this community is special and work hard never 
to take it for granted. 

I will admit that I am a bit of  a fangirl. So it comes as 
no surprise that it is a quote from Doctor Who, that loveable 

and for the library. Over the 
next few months there were 
home cooked meals, battery 
jump starts (so many!), fl at 
tires fi xed, recommendations 
for doctors and dentists, 
invitations to playdates, an 
egg hunt, clothing swaps, help 
fi nding a home, hugs on hard 
days, and hugs on great days. 

live in a place for a while you 
begin to take for granted the 
things that make it special. 
What I fi nd so remarkable Libby with her six daughters: Grace, Hattie, Mabel, Bean, Essie, and Zuzu

“But what we found here in Blue Hill is something that we 
didn’t even know we were missing; we found a community.” 

2015 DONORS CONT’D
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Leslie Anderson & Danton Nygaard
Anonymous (2)
Anonymous- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Blue Hill Family & Cosme� c Den� stry
Pamela Aubuchon-Fields & George 
Fields
Carole Beech & Carol Avery
Christopher & Nancy Baker
Margret Baldwin- Art
Jim & Tanya Bannon- FSG
Sandy & Robert Baroody- FSG
Aimee & Jim Church
Rob (William) Loomis & Leslie Becker
Beehive Development
Lucy Benjamin & Cli� on Page
Benjamin Moore & Co.- matching a 
gi�  by Yvan & Donna Dupuy
Stephen Benson, Ph.D.
Sue & Stan Bergen
Quint Bixby & Joe Garvey
Penelope & Albert Boardman
Cheryl & Richard Boulet- FSG
Manley Bragdon

Ms. Nancy Brill
Steve & Susan Brookman
E. Brunner
Charlo� e Buck- Art
Kathie & Jack Burne� 
Robert Burns & Gary Schiro
Lindsey & Teo Canino
Mark & Mary Canner
James & Dorothy Carey
Suzanne & Don Carmichael
Dr. Richard S. Carter
Lucia & Peter Gill Case
David C. Chalfant
Nai Chang- Art
Johanna Chase- Art
Lynn Cheney- in memory of Elvira Bass
Katherine & Charles Clagge� 
The Merle Grindle Agency
Virginia B. Clarke- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Julia Clayton
Ted & Alice Cohn
Stephen Collier- Art
Chuck Collison

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Colwell
Ms. Claire S. Connor
GE Founda� on Matching Gi� s Program
Jerry Cumbo
Ellen & Bruce D. Cummings
Mar� n & Semena Curlik
Annie Cur� s
Joel & Ruth Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert L. Davis
Richard E. Davis
Linda Deming- Art
Ron dePaolo
Charles & Mary Dethier
Alison Dibble- Art
J.A. Dixon & P.J. Dussault
Patricia Donahue
Dr. Maxene S. Doty
Paula Dougherty- Art
Mr. & Mrs. Bradford duPont
Phyllis V. Eckfeldt
Ellsworth Builders Supply
Rooster Brother/George & Pamela Elias
Susan & Tim Farrar
James Fay

Jordan-Fernald
Charles & Kathy Flood
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Furth
Jacques & Rebecca Gagne
Elaine & Tom Gagner
Agnes & Richard Gallagher
Mrs. Evans Garber
Be� y Gatewood & George Shakespear
Lynn Palmer Gee- 

in memory of Robert Jay Rosenblum
Barbara E. Gill- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Todd Gilmour
Leslie Goode- FSG
Terry & Sally Gray
Katherine T. Greene- Art
John & Ka� e Greenman
Grace Gregor
Rich & Susie Gurin
Robert & Donna Hamill
Hannah & Associates
Gary Harmatz
Betsey Wanning Harries
Nina Hartman- Art

time traveler, that is rattling around my head as I refl ect on 
leaving behind our life in Tennessee and making a new one 
here in Blue Hill:

“The way I see it, every life is a pile of good things and bad things. The 
good things don’t always soften the bad things, but vice-versa, the bad things 
don’t necessarily spoil the good things and make them unimportant.” 

As the novelty of  being new wears off  and we settle 
into our lives here, we continue to be amazed by how this 
community takes care of  one another. And, while we’ll likely 
always miss the sound of  rain on a tin roof, we are now blessed 
with sunlight sparkling on the sea, and girls rushing in giddy 
after coming face to face with a moose. So when I look at that 
pile of  good things and bad things that is my life, Blue Hill is 
defi nitely one of  the good things. One of  the very best. 

COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIPS
Over the course of  the year, BHPL partners with many 

area organizations to develop programming that benefi ts the 
community. We facilitate events with Downeast Colloquy, 
the Blue Hill Historical Society, Blue Hill Heritage Trust, 
the Camden Conference, Kneisel Hall, Blue Hill Bach, 
Healthy Acadia, Blue Hill Co-op, the Fisher House, GSA, 
School Union 93, the Harbor School, and others. If  you are 
interested in working with BHPL to educate, entertain, or 
inspire the community, please contact Rich at 374-5515.

52 Weeks of Giving members create a story trail on Heritage Trust land (above), 
GSA workshop (above right) and a Kneisel Hall youth concert.

FSG = Four Seasons Giving    ART = dona� ons were received in associa� on with sales of artwork.
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Hanna & Kris Henderson
Heidi Henninger
Em Herzstein- Art
Ann Hill
Stephen Hindy
John Hodgman
Penelope S. Holbrook
Don & Lee Holmes
The House Family
Virginia Hudak-David & Mark David
Margery & Willliam Irvine- FSG
Toini & Carl Jaff e
Janet Schlesinger & Jerry Jaff ee
Fran Jennings
Andrew & Nancy Kandutsch
Jeremy Kazan
Susan Kerwin- FSG
John Ruger & Dee Knisley
Patricia & Berell Kornreich
Shelley Latham & Kenton Jakub- FSG
The Law Family: Ian, Wanda, Julia, 
Amy
Nicole Lawton

Brian Le- FSG
Vaughn & Melanie Leach
Lucy Ledien
Susan Lees
Ronald & Lisa Lesko
Jennifer & David Lisle
Heather Lyon- Art
MAE
Barbara & Rick Malm
Micky & Barbara Manica� de
Charles Marbach- Art
James L. Markos, Jr.
Lisa Arhontes-Marshall & Chris Marshall-
     FSG
John Marshall & Kathy Olsen
Debra & Frank Marsteller
Mrs. Mary B. Mar� n
Mary B. Mar� n- Art
Frances & John Mar� n
Martha M. Massey
Marge May
Ms. Jane McCloskey
Patricia Tyson McCurdy
Ms. Chris� na McHenry

Larry & Sandy McKenna
Brockway McMillan
Kimball & Lisa McMullin
Carol Ann McNeal- FSG
Heather McCargo
Dr. Michael & Julia McVaugh
Pat Whitney Messler
Brad Meyer
Carolyn Olds Mikels
Ruth & Sco�  Miller
Susan & Barry Mills
Ms. Brook E. Minner
Larry Moff et- Art
Dennis Moran
Paula Deitz Morgan
Holly & Ma� hew Murphy- FSG
Linda Murnik & Hugh Nazor
Sam & Jane Nesbi� 
Tony Nicholas
Sigrid Noack
Diana Page & Oscar Ruiz
The Palermos
Corey A. Paradise- Art
Len Parro� 

Peninsula Peace & Jus� ce- 
in honor of Fran Truit

Paul & Kip Perkinson
Wynn Kelley & Dale Peterson
Patricia Pe�  grew- Art
Stephen & Sherry Pfi ster
Jackie Pike & Gerry Estabrook
Ann Pladson
Kathleen Podraza & Joe Perkins
Vicki Pollard & Howard Evans
Ann Poole- Art
Timothy & Barbara Poole
Robert J. Publicover
Katharina Radcliff e- FSG
Chris & Peggy Raphael
Blasdel A. Reardon
Ms. Helen A. Reed
Reversing Falls Sanctuary
Lauren & Meredith Richardson
Ruth Robinson
Tom & Barbara Rodes
Richard Roelofs- 

in memory of Jerry Durnbaugh
Carla Heider Rosenzweig- Art

75TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY

Very few couples get to celebrate their 75th Anniversary. They must be 
doing a lot of  things right to make it to their Golden Jubilee. The same is true 
for organizations. So when the Blue Hill Public Library hit that milestone 
last year, it was time for a big party. To help celebrate 75 years of  serving the 
community from its historic home on Parker Point Road, the library pulled 
out all the stops: Swing dancing to the tunes of  the GSA Big Band, a soda 
fountain, costume photo booth, dance lessons, 1940’s fi nger food from El 
El Frijoles, and a really large birthday cake!

Very few couples get to celebrate their 75th Anniversary. They must be 

The 75th Anniversary Bash was 
free thanks to our sponsors: 

Camden National Bank, 
Tradewinds Marketplace, 
Grindle Agency, MAE, 
El El Frijoles, and EBS .

From top, clockwise: GSA Jazz Band, Swing dance lessons, Soda Jerks: Julie Jo Furhle and Sarah Pebworth, Abigail 
Jakub and Grace Hylan in the photo booth, the BHPL birthday cake regular and gluten-free!

2015 DONORS CONT’D
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Jeanne Rotunda & Michael Weinberg
Jim & Bridget Saltonstall
Colin Sarsfi eld- FSG
Jean K. Savalchak
Tom Schaub & Jan Beaver
Jack Schlueter- Art
Elsie Sealander- Art
Ms. Margot Semler
Dorrance & Pa� y Sexton
Michael Sinclair
Natasia Smith
The Stanton Family
Judy Steeves- Art
Jane Story & Michael Donahue- FSG
Thomas Sweeney
Michael S� ckney & Thomas Tabor
Sarah & James Talalay
Kenneth Taplin
Ms. Charlo� e Taylor
Joan Thelwell
Judith & Lowell Thomas
Jan Thomson & Bob Ivano
Charles Trueheart & Anne Swardson
Ciona Ulbrich

Ken & Anne Vogt
Cynthia & Walter Voigt
Mr. Charles S. Waddell
Carolyn & Parker Waite- FSG
Dr. Rebecca Wanbaugh
Ms. Julie C. Wang
Ms. Hannah Webber & Mr. Greg Forrest
A. Ward Webster
Ms. Zoe Weil & Mr. Edwin Barkdoll
Deborah Wiggs & Phil Norris
Jenney G. Wilder & Steven Labrum
Dr. David Williams
Rev’d Persis Williams & Barbara Sorlien
Darrell Wilson & Jane Freeman
Steve Winthrop & M. Jane Williamson
Tracy Winthrop
Lisa & Nick Wi� e
Barbara & Robert Woodhouse
Dean & Jean Young

Up to $99
G. M. Allen & Son, Inc.
Carlos & Jeanne Amaral

Anonymous (4)
Muriel T. Asbornsen
Pa� y Bacon
Ms. Joni Banks
Mr. & Mrs. John Bannister
Jo Barre�  & Dennis King
Diane Bartholomew & James Dougherty
Wesley Barton
Tom Ba�  & Galen Davis
Edward Beach
Ms. Carole Beal
Mr. & Mrs. Scot A. Bell
Michelle Berger
Nancy & Warren Berkowitz- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Riva & Arnold  Berleant
Paul R. Bernard
Loren & Esther Berry
Jeff rey Bialy
Ron & Genice Billings
Holly Bixby
Mr. Gerhard A. Blaszies
Blue Hill Babes Red Hat Society- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider

Robert & Bundy Boit- 
in memory of Justine Schneider

Ms. Ellen V. Booraem
Kathryn E. Booth
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Boothby
Nancy Bos
Ms. Ann Boudreaux
Mrs. Louise Giguere Boulet
Cheryl & Richard Boulet- 

in memory of Elvira Bass & 
Jus� ne Schneider

Elena Bourakovsky & Bill Raiten
Gerald Brache & Merrill Slaven-Brache
Barbara Bramble
Amy Bramble�  & Khalif Williams- FSG
Betsy Braunhut
Candice Bray
Charles & Judy Brenton
Mar�  Brill- FSG
Juanita Bruns
Kenneth & Kathleen Burgess
Wimberley Burton & Kathleen Glennon
Barbara Cabot & Ron Markman
Kate & Harry Caldwell

YOUR FAVORITE PLANT SALE NEEDS YOU!
Every Memorial Day weekend for the past six years, the Blue Hill 

Public Library has raised much-needed operating funds by running 
the best little plant sale in Maine and perhaps the country (you know 
it’s true). What makes it so special is that all the plants are donated 
by friends and neighbors, some of  whom are really great gardeners. 
However, in order for the Plant Sale to continue, we need some of  you 
to get involved. Do you have a garden you would like help dividing? Are 
you able to host a potting party? Do you want to help pot perennials 
at one of  those parties? Do you love the sale so much that you want 
to help organize it? We want to hear from you! Contact Shelley at the 
library: 374-5515 ext. 16 or slatham@bhpl.net.

FOL Board member Marjorie Yesley assists buyers at the Plant Sale.

THE LIFE OF A DONATED BOOK
–BY NINA FLEMING

The Friends of  the Blue Hill Public Library sort through thousands of  pounds 
of donated books each year, and book sales transform those books into money for the 
library. The receiving area for donations is often heaped with anonymous boxes and 
bags, evidence of  myriad book lovers who pass on their treasures. The list of  topics 
shows the range of  our collective curiosit: Small engine repair, poetry, collections of  
sci-fi , leather-bound classics, boat carpentry, fi ber arts, beekeeping, tiny house plans, 
autobiographies, anime, art, legal history, mystery, French postmodern philosophy, 
Bibles, sheep-tending primers, Zen texts, microwave recipes and macrobiotic 
cookbooks are a testimony of  our practical and impractical knowledge. Donations 
are taken to the basement Book Nook, where the Friends have a sorting area and 
hold a sale at least once a month. If  you want to know more about your neighbors, 
then come to a Saturday morning sale and see what came off  of  their shelves.  
To see the fl ow-chart of book donations see page 12.

FSG = Four Seasons Giving    ART = dona� ons were received in associa� on with sales of artwork.



8

see Mary at her old perch, 
the circulation desk.

Bruce Stahnke, from 
Harborside, is new to the 
Library board this year, but 
not to the library. As an 
architect, Bruce has designed 
a number of  projects for the 
library including the Young Adult area upstairs. He has also 

been a valued community 
member of  the Building 
and Grounds committee. 
Penobscot resident Eleni 
Koenka joins the board 

and has already assisted in the most successful Plant Sale to 
date. She is a gardener, dance instructor, and active community 
member who is excited to continue her support of  the library 
on the board.

Janet Carpenter & Bob Salesi
Peter M. Carr-Smith
Gordon & Edna Carter
Sally Chadbourne & Delacroix Davis III
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Chapman
Tony & Karen Chapman
Philip Chase- Art
Eric A. Chase- Art
Ian & Meg Chi� enden
Katherine Churchill- Art
Janet P. Clarke
Henrie� a T. Clews
Charlo� e Clews & Jerome Lawther
Christopher Closs
Mrs. Jeanne L. Clou� er
Ms. Mary Cockburn
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Colwell- 

in memory of Elvira Bass
Annie Conaway
Ron Conterio
Sandy Cookman- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider

Gloria Coomer
Lou Cooper
Martha Cooper- FSG
Camille Cooper & Kenneth Rossner
Merle & Bonnie Copper- in memory of
   Elvira Bass & Jus� ne Schneider
Ronald & Cheryll Cote
Ms. Shirley Crumm- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Edward & Elizabeth Curran
Ms. Patricia J. Cur� s- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Barbara Damrosch & Eliot Coleman
Susan Daniels
Heidi Daub & Bill Schubeck
Christopher Dadian & Nina Davis
Deborah DeBerry
Lorie Dechar & Benjamin Fox- FSG
Stephen Decker
Suzanne & David Decrow
Pa� y Deetjen
Daniel & Susan Denne� 
Peter & Anne Louise d’Entremont
Margaret deRivera

Nancy Dewey & Michael Wood
Leslie Dioda� 
The DiPretoros
Tom Bjorkman & Roxanne Donahey
Nancy Dontzin
Anne & Dana Douglass
James W. Dow
Chris� ne Downing
Gerda Duff y
Mrs. Gayle Durnbaugh
Donald H. Dwyer
Page W. Dwyer
Eggemoggin Tex� le Studio
El El Frijoles
Don & Merrie Eley
Frederick & Susanna Elliot
Sam & Linda Emerson
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Emerson
Brad Emerson- 

in memory of Elvira Bass
Andrew & Tania Felger- FSG
Charles E. Ferden
Joyce Ferguson
Nonny & John Ferriday

Sallie Findlay
Alida L. Fish & Stephen Tanis
Bob & Nina Fleming
Sherry Fletcher
William M. G. Fletcher
Ann Flewelling & Charles Read
Dr. Brent & Mrs. Anne Follweiler
Cara Fox
Lane Franz
David & Carolyn Friedell- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Ms. Judy Garvey
Peter Diemond & Jeanne Gaude� e
GE Founda� on- 

matching a gi�  by Loren Berry
Judith Ann Gelinas
Naomi & Al Gerstein
Francoise Gervais
Brenda Gilchrist
Mr. L. Paul Gilden
Mr. & Mrs. David Giroux
Helen & Mark Goodberlet
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Grant
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Gray

BOARD NOTES
The level of  service that the library is able to provide the 

community—from a well maintained building to collections 
that meet the changing needs of  our patrons—is made possible 
by the professionalism and skill of  the library’s Board of  
Directors. 

Each year the library welcomes new board members and 
wishes well members who are ending their tenure. After nine 
years of exemplary service, Lynn Cheney leaves a lasting mark on 
the library’s fi scal health having served terms on the Finance and 
Personnel Committees in 
addition to being treasurer. 
She was instrumental in 
establishing BHPL’s Four 
Seasons Giving program, 
which continues to grow, and was the mastermind behind 
the library’s Plant Sale fundraiser that has become a much 
anticipated community event. Ciona Ulbrich joined the board 
in 2010 and has served on Personnel, Building and Grounds, 
Collection Development Committees, and as Vice President. 
She has been invaluable in various green initiatives and was 
crucial in securing a $50,000 federal stimulus grant for the 

library’s switch to a wood-
pellet heating system. Mary 
Whiting leaves the Board 
after a short term, but her 
commitment to the library 
is decades-long, whether as 
a board member, volunteer, 
or as a member of  the staff. 
In fact, visitors will soon Maria Matthews, Will Taylor, Greg Forrest, Sarah Pebworth, Eleni Koenka 

set up the BHPL Plant Sale.

Lisa Arhontes-Marshall and Nina Fleming at 
Paint the Peninsula

Lynn Cheney and Ciona Ulbrich.

The Blue Hill Public Library opens doors to 
information, culture, community and the world.

--BHPL mission statement

2015 DONORS CONT’D
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Leda Beth Gray & David Drake
Ma� hew & Roberta Greany
Elizabeth Gross
Kathyrn W. Grover
Susan & Charles Guilford
Courtney Haight- FSG
Kay Hansen
Barbara Joy Hare- Art
Michael & Ellen Harford
Barbara Haring
Cathy Hart
Charles & Judith Hauer
Alice Hauser
Fred & Prudy Heilner
Marilyn Heineman
Frank & Wanda Henry
Mr. & Mrs. Price Heppe
Keith Herklotz- Art
Eckley & Caroline Herrick
Judyth S. Herrick
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Herries
Elaine & Michael Hewes
Lesley & Alex Hill
Daphne & Thomas Hinchcliff e

Pamela H. Holden
Mr. & Mrs. A.D. Hoover
Mrs. Diane C. Horton
Rich & Mary Howe
Edee Howland- Art
Parker & Susan Hudson
Ann Humphrey & Aaron Glazer
Mark Hurvi� 
E. Wayne & Ruth Hutchins- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Richard & Lorraine Hutchinson
Richard Hu� on & John Cogswell
Ma�  & Catherine Hyde
Ross Greenlaw & Beth Jackson- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Jacobssen
Heather & Richard Jacoby
Peter & Valorie Jandreau
George Jenkins
The Jenkins Family
Jeanne & Ray Jennings- FSG
Robert Jones
Ms. Bernice Jones
Jane & Fred Jungbluth

Mr. Helmut J. Juretschke
Melody & Richard Kane
John & Joanne Kimball
Anne Kisburg
Peter Kleban
Cynthy & George Knapp
W.C. Koch Family
Mr. & Ms. David Koenka
Sco�  & Maryanne  Koester
Marcia & Vaino Kola
Nancy & Edward Larrabee
Donald Lateiner
Amy Fulton & John Laterra
Fernald R. Leach
William & Chris� ne Leith
David & Sandra Leonard- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Wendy Lewis- Art
Helena Lipstadt- FSG
Serge Liros
Lois W. Lock
Loriman & Lisa Looke
Ms. Patricia Lown & Mr. Patrick 
Trowbridge- FSG

Francis X. Lynch
William L. MacDowell
Lois Marchand
Robin Je�  nghoff  & John Marples
Frederica Marshall & Herman Kidder
Diana Marston Wood
Abigail Mar� n- 

in memory of H. Cur� ss Mar� n
Della Mar� n- FSG
Barbara H. Mar� n
Liz Rees & Keith Mason
Maria Ma� hews & Michael Sco� - FSG
David O. Maxwell
Mary McCaff rey- FSG
Hugh McCall & Gary Freeman
Erin McCormick
Richard McElroy & Ann LeRoyer
Ms. Ann W. McGraw- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Ellen McGuire & Rev. Terry Burke
Marcia McKeague & Christopher Aus� n
Molly McMillan
Jane McNichol & James Conboy
FM Global Founda� on

STAFF COMINGS AND GOINGS
The library has three full time staff  members and 14 part 

time. This year BHPL has seen the passing of  the baton in two 
key, full time positions: Youth Services Librarian and Assistant 
Director.  Many of  you have already met Libby Edwardson,  
who replaced Pat Horton as the head of  Youth Services. In 
October, Libby moved with her husband and six children from 
Tennessee where she served in the library for Bell County, 
Kentucky. She has introduced many new, popular programs 
for kids and teens,such as 52 Weeks of  Giving, a community 
service group, and Rainbow Warriors, a teen writing group.  

Beginning in June, we welcomed Hannah Cyrus to the 
position of  Assistant Director. Hannah is a graduate of  
Simmons Graduate School of  Library and Information Science 
in Boston, having received her MLS in May. She grew up in 
Orono, and received a BA from Bowdoin College, having 
worked in publishing before deciding on a library career.

Of  course, welcoming new personnel means that the 
library has had to say a fond farewell to some beloved and long- 

time staff  members. Pat 
Horton left the library 
in September after eight 
years running youth 
services to become a full-
time Granny Nanny to 
her twin grandchildren 
in California. 

Karen Wyatt , 
has recently retired 
from her position as 
Assistant Director. 
Highlights from 
Karen’s five year 
tenure include the 
organizing of  the 
library’s archives and 
museum collections. 
Patrons and staff  
can now search for 
(and fi nd!) important 
community documents and artifacts that have been donated 
to the library over the years. Another long-time, familiar and 
friendly staff  member, Margret Baldwin, retires from the 
circulation desk after seven years. Margret’s impact on the 
library extended far beyond the circ desk, though. She was 
one of  the founders of  the library’s hugely successful Paint 
the Peninsula Fresh Paint Fundraiser. Margret also developed 
and ran the popular Art Adventures Series. You can fi nd 
Margret at her new project, The Little 
Gallery, in Surry. In other staff  news, 
Leda Beth Gray was recently awarded a 
Rackliffe Pottery mug for ten years at 
BHPL. Sheri Sweet has achieved the 
milestone of  being at the library for 
fi fteen years.

Leda Beth Gray and Margret Baldwin at the 
holiday party.

Hannah Cyrus

and ran the popular Art Adventures Series. You can fi nd 

Gallery, in Surry. In other staff  news, 

Rackliffe Pottery mug for ten years at 

“Could not be more satisfi ed with our Blue Hill living room with its 
fi ne collections, events and especially the Staff.”  —patron comment 

FSG = Four Seasons Giving    ART = dona� ons were received in associa� on with sales of artwork.
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Merck Partnership for Giving- 
matching a gi� by Parker & Susan 
Hudson

Mr. & Mrs. John P. Merrifield- 
in memory of Jus�ne Schneider

Dee  Miller
John Miller
Lorenzo Mitchell
Clair Moncure- 

in memory of H. Cur�ss Mar�n
Shirley Moon
Rosalani Moore- Art
Catherine Moore
William & Carolyn Mor
Gaylen Morgan
Jennifer Morrow- FSG
Bebe & Terry Moulton
Lois & John Moyer
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Mrozicki
T. J. Mueller
Eileen & Bill Mulliken
Maureen Foye & Ma� Murphy

Edmund Murray
Peg & Stan Myers- 

in memory of Elvira Bass
Ms. Constance Myrick
The Nanson Family
Napa Valley Wealth Management- 

recommended by Pat Baird
Joyce & Art Newkirk
Sue & Paul Newlin
The Norgang Family
Nicholas P. Nowland Sr.
Nicholas P. Nowland Sr.- 

in memory of Elvira Bass
Richard & Lorna Nu�
David Nu�all
Rita O’Brien
Judith & Tom O’Callaghan
Susan O’Connor
Ann Okerson
Old Ackley Farm
Steve, Carol & Kate Orlofsky
Charlie & Kathleen Osborn
Jennifer Osborn
Philip & Lydia Osgood

Ms. Katherine Hall Page & Alan Hein
Diana Page & Oscar Ruiz- 

in memory of Jus�ne Schneider
Mainescape- Don & Althea Paine
Anne & Lin Parker
Tim & Elizabeth Parson
Dave & Be�y Parsons
Gene & Laura Pellerano
Jen & Dan Perry
Rebecca Peck Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Pe�engill
Ruth & W. Lyman Phillips
Carol & Bob Plohr
John Vincent-  Art
Alan Pooley
Dale & Karen Prinkey
Reg & Janice Pucke�
Vivian Pyle & Anthony Anemone
Florence L. Reed & Bruce A. Maanum
Margaret Reick
Daniel & Deborah Reinke
Robert B. Re�g
Lene�e Richardson
Priscilla Kelley Rober�

Will & Maren Rosborough
Mar�n S. Rosenthal & Corinne 
Axelrod
Mary Patricia Roth
Virginia Royster & John Chapin
Mr. & Mrs. David F. Ruppert
John Ryan
The Saams Family
Lynne Santerre
Jane & Bob Sargent
Elizabeth Sawyer-  Art
Renata & Mark Scarano
Mr. & Mrs. James Schatz
Jeff & Sharon Scheff
Norman & Donna Scheutzow
Walter Schultz- 

in memory of Jus�ne Schneider
Chris�ne Schu�
Wendy & Ken Schweikert
Ms. Joan Gurley Scopinich
Ardene & Jim Scroggy
Deena Seligsohn
Herbert Seltz
June Sendrowski

the Generator Fund. Her gift will be a lasting legacy to the 
memory of  Phyllis and Frank Hamabe, who brought so 
much to the culture and community of  Blue Hill during their 
summers here. She is the latest member of  the Adelaide Pearson 
Society, joining other benefactors whose bequest extends their 
support of  the library for generations to come.
TRAVIS ASTBURY

Travis Astbury, who was the library’s caretaker, passed 
away in April. He was 36 years old and, 
in addition to keeping the library ship 
shape, was a devoted father, son, and 
friend. There is a painting in the main 
reading room that depicts Travis digging 
BHPL out after one of  countless storms 
from which he shoveled snow from the lot 
and walkways. It was given to the library 
by the painter, Alison Dibble, and will be 
a lasting reminder of  Travis’ time at the 
library. He will be missed by many.
GAIL BARTLETT

Before Gail took over the Friends 
of  the Library’s online book sales last 
spring, she was a regular presence at the 
library as a patron and volunteer. She had 
been  selling her own books online, but 
when Elvira Bass passed away leaving the 

Online Book Salesman job vacant, Gail switched gears and 
began selling rare and sought-after book donations for the 
library. In the short time that she was at the helm, online sales 
skyrocketed. Gail gave 100% in everything she did, and the 
library was gifted with her calm and intelligent attention in 
the year before she passed away.

IN MEMORIAM
JEAN MESSEX

If  you and your family enjoy spending time in the 
children’s room of  the Blue Hill Public Library, you have 
Jean Palmer Messex to thank.  She and her children—Hanna 
(Kris) Henderson, Lindsay McCrum, Elizabeth McCrum, 
Bo McCrum, Kate Boleyn, and William McCrum—donated 
the necessary funds during the 2001 
renovation and expansion of  the library. 
The Larchwood Room is named after 
their home on Parker Point Road 
where Jean spent every summer of  her 
long life.

Jean was also an accomplished 
painter. Her watercolors were included 
in numerous group art shows at the 
library throughout the years. She will 
long be remembered by her many 
friends and all of  us here at the Blue 
Hill Public Library. Gifts in memory 
of  Jean can be made to BHPL.
PHYLLIS HAMABE

Phyllis Hamabe, wife of  the late 
and locally-famous artist Francis 
Hamabe, passed away in late February 
at her home in Bristol, RI. Phyllis was a long time supporter 
of  the library, making donations for upgrading of  the 
library’s basement archive and museum storage, in addition 
to donations of  her husband’s work to the collections. The 
library is honored to be the recipient of  a substantial bequest 
from Mrs. Hamabe, a small part of  which was used to bolster 

2015 DONORS CONT’D
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Our Doors are Open:
Mon, Tues, Wed, Friday  9-6

Thursdays  9-8
Saturday  9-5

What we offer:
Books, Newspapers, Magazines, 

Movie DVDs, Music—CDs 
and Freegal, Children’s Room, 
Youth Programming, Research 
Assistance, WiFi connec� on, 

Computers & Printers, Copying 
& Faxing, Mee� ng Space, Author 

Events, Workshops, Concerts, 
Discussion Groups

How to Support our 
Mission:

Use the library
A� end Events

Join the Friends
Volunteer

Donate
Join Four Seasons Giving

Want to do More?
Planned Giving

Consider extending your fi nancial 
support for genera� ons to come 
with a bequest to the library. The 
library’s endowment is comprised 
of legacy gi� s, both large and small, 

from loyal patrons.

Please contact us if you would like 
to discuss how you can become 

more involved with the library.

374-5515  www.bhpl.net

Pam Sharp
William V. Shaw
Claire Shaw
James Shisler
George O. Siekkinen
Janet Simpson
Joe & Ruthann  Si� er
Ann Slayton
Mr. & Mrs. Peter W. Sly
Peter & Donny Smith
Ms. Elizabeth M. Solet- FSG
The Soper Family- 

in memory of Jus� ne Schneider
Dylan Sparks
Troy & Toni Staples
Francine & Christopher Stark
W. Paul Starkey Founda� on
Joanne, Carsten, Nicholas & Karina
   Steenberg
Rev. Charles J. Stephens
Robert & Kris� na  Stephens
Rosemary & Claude Stoller
Robert & Corinne Sucsy
Pamela & Paul Talalay

Yasuyuki & Donna Tamaki
Keith & Zoe Tenney
Mrs. Barbara G. Thorpe
Jeff  Titon & Marta Daniels
Paul Townsend
Rick Traub- FSG
Claire Agolia�  & Douglas Trenkle
Charlie Treyball
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Trimble
Win & Deb Turner
Johanna Turnquist
The Turtle Gallery- Elena Kubler
Ma� hew Tuvessen-  Art
Tom & Deanne Urmy
Marianne & David Vandiver
Philip & Lois Velella- 

in memory of Elvira Bass
Louise Vialle
Robert S. Walker
Anne M. Walker
Wardwell Oil
Debbie Weil & Sam Harrington
David Weiss
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Whyte

Wild Seed Project
Robin G. Wilder
John & Alice Wilkinson
Page & Gail Williamson
Sally Wilson- FSG
John & Nancy Wilson
Gary Woolson
Barbara Wright
Eleanor Wright
Chris & Elizabeth Young
George & Liz Zentz
George & Leonora Ziegler
Paul Zierk
Cur� s Daniel Zimmerman
Syedell Zove & Steve Kaufman

BUSINESS PARTNERS
BHPL is honored to have the generous support of  these local businesses and 

organizations who contribute through sponsorship of  events, in-kind donations, and 
Annual Appeal support.

A New Possibilty Massage * Bar Harbor Bank & Trust * Beehive Development * Blue Hill 
Co-op * Blue Hill Family & Cosmetic Dentistry * Blue Hill Heritage Trust * Blue Hill Inn 
* Blue Hill Memorial Hospital * Blue Hill Wine Shop * Borealis Press * Bucklyn Coffee 
* Camden Conference * Camden National Bank * Clayfi eld Farm * Colloquy Downeast * 
Creature Quarters  * Deep Water Brewing Company * Downeast Chapter: Maine Audubon 
Society * EBS, Blue Hill * Eggemoggin Textile Studio * El El Frijoles * Ellsworth Builders 
Supply * Freshwater Stone * G. M. Allen & Son, Inc. * Garland Farm * Handworks Gallery 
* Harbor House Cafe * Hydro-Photon, Inc. * Jordan-Fernald * Lambert Coffi n * Leslie 
Goode, LMT * Lucy’s Granola * MAE * Maine Land & Garden Design * Mainescape * Merle 
Grindle Agency * New Surry Theater * Old Ackley Farm * One Woman Studio * Paradise 
Tattoo * Parker Ridge * Peninsula Peace & Justice * Rackliff  Pottery * River Wind Woolies 
* Rooster Brother * SaraSara’s * Sunset Acres Farm * The Activity Shop * The First, NA * 
Three Wishes * Tradewinds Market Place * Wardwell Oil

Our goal is to acknowledge 
all  of our donors. We 
apologize for any errors 
or omissions. Please bring 
them to our a� en� on!

FSG = Four Seasons Giving    ART = dona� ons were received in associa� on with sales of artwork.

“Thank you for enhancing our community’s joy and wellbeing!!”
 —patron comment
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The Friends do an exceptional job of  turning your old books into valuable library programming and materials, so keep 
the clean, sellable donations coming! Proceeds from book sales fund children’s programming, newspaper subscriptions, movies, 
opera previews, the Great Decisions discussion series, lectures, staff  appreciation gifts, and various items not covered in the 
library’s operating budget.   

–BY NINA FLEMING


